
I am disappointed in our Legislative members for attempting this stunt again. This 
was all hashed out the last time this topic came up.  
 
To punish a librarian with a misdemeanor for having a book available in the library 
that a few people deem as “inappropriate” is just ridiculous. 
 
Librarians are not in the business of pornography or “grooming” of kids. Stop 
thinking like that.  
 
Parents need to take more responsibility for their own children. If they are so 
concerned with what their child is reading, then they should have to go to the 
library with them to approve of what they check out. 
 
Don’t put this on the librarians. They are not your child’s babysitter. 
 
Where is the complete plan of how this is going to be carried out and where will 
the funds come from???  The State will need to have extra funds available to every 
single library to provide other materials that you deem “appropriate” to replace 
the ones you make those libraries take out of their collection just because a few 
people are offended by a few sentences. And the State can then find and pay all 
the people to weed out those “inappropriate” materials. Where will that money 
come from?? 
 
There are already standards in place that are followed when libraries purchase 
materials. And procedures are already in place so that if someone does not like a 
book in the library, they can file a reconsideration request to have it moved to 
another section or removed from the collection. 
 
Why try to change something when it’s not broken??? 
 
Stop listening to people that don’t even live in North Dakota. Let them worry 
about their own state. 
 
North Dakota is becoming a state of fuddy-duddy legislators that can’t see past 
their own nose. No wonder the younger generations want to leave this state. 


